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Councilmember Poll was excused from tonight' s meeting.

AWARD BID: 475 EAST IMPROVEMENT PROJECT: City Manager Matt Dixon said he

is pleased to announce that the city has gone through a competitive bid process for the 475 East

improvement project. He said the scope of the project is to replace a 6 inch (culinary) water line

with an 8 inch water line the length of 475 East; curb, gutter and sidewalk; storm drain

improvements to pipe off of 475 East; realignment of 475 East with South Weber Drive to make

it more of a 90- degree angle and taking some of the slope out of it, thereby making it more safe;

and significant improvements of the intersection at 6650 South and 475 East going from that

point north to the on-ramp

Matt indicated five bids were received. They were from Advanced Paving, Kapp Construction,

Marsh Construction, Ormond Construction, and M.C. Green & Sons. The low bid was from

Kapp Construction in the amount of$757,708. 05.

Matt stated that the item not included in the bid amount is the purchase of the property necessary
for the realignment and some additional sidewalk north of 6650 South on the west side between

Larry Birt' s and Ed Cooper' s homes. The sidewalk addition may be added with a change order

from Kapp Construction.

Councilmember Poff stated for the record that he may benefit from the improvements and will

have to sign an easement, so there is a potential conflict of interest; however he stated he does

not anticipate this would prohibit him from voting.






